



DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION P.O. Box 600 Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0600

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

DIANE GUTIERREZ-SCACCETTI

Commissioner

SHEILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

November 12, 2019

Dean Kazinci Township Manager Township of Teaneck 818 Teaneck Road Teaneck, NJ 07666

Dear Mr. Kazinci:

Commissioner Diane Gutierezz-Scacceti has asked me to respond to your letter regarding the entrance and exit ramps at Route 4 east and Decatur Avenue in the Township of Teaneck. On behalf of the New Jersey Department of Transportation (NJDOT), I appreciate the opportunity to assist you.

I am pleased to inform you that these ramp areas will be widened and reconstructed to accommodate tractor trailer traffic, however, this proposed work is only an interim solution. A detailed traffic study and a permanent solution must be determined in the future to bring the site into conformance with all state and national roadway standards. Revisions to the ramp widths for this interim solution are currently being designed and will be ready for construction in the spring of 2020. Please be assured that NJDOT maintenance staff will monitor the condition at this location and repair the road to maintain safe traffic flow.

I hope this information is helpful. If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Sytko, Office of Community and Constituent Relations, at 609-963-1982.

Sincerely,

Chief of Staff